
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

 

January 19, 2016 

 

The Orchard Park Public Safety Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, January 19, 

2016, at 6:00pm, in the office of the Chief of Police, at the Municipal Center, 4295 South 

Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York 14127. 

 

ATTENDANCE: 

PRESENT  EXCUSED 

Police Chief Mark Pacholec, Chairman   X 

Frank Wierbowski      X 

Barbara Bernard      X 

Ryan Crawford      X  

Dwight Mateer      X 

Dan Neaverth Jr.      X 

Andrew Slotman      X 

Beverly Kirkpatrick, Secretary    X 

        

 

Chairman Pacholec called the meeting to order at 6:04pm. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

- Reviewed minutes from December, 2015. 

- Minutes accepted. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

- Discussed incidents regarding drones on Lawrence Place and Melberry Trail.  

Drones must be registered with the FAA.  These drones are posing a nuisance to 

neighbors.  The Police Department is investigating a jamming device (a piece of 

equipment to make drone come straight down out of the air) as a way to intercept 

a drone. 

- Discussed the intersection of Murphy Road.  State will not install a signal because 

it is not warranted.  It is difficult at times to get out of road; Police Department to 

enforce traffic rules during busy times. 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15pm.  The next meeting 

is scheduled for February 16, 2016. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bev Kirkpatrick 

Secretary 

 


